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21 February 2017 
 
 
Mr. Rob Sihota 
Senior Regulatory Advisor 
Enbridge Pipelines Inc.  
10201 Jasper Ave NW 
Edmonton, AB   T5J 3N7  
Facsimile 780-420-8749 
Email rob.sihota@enbridge.com  
 
 
Dear Mr. Sihota: 
 

Enbridge Pipelines lnc. (Enbridge) – Application for the Deactivation of Keyera 
Rimbey Connection at Edmonton Terminal (Project) under section 44 of the 
National Energy Board Onshore Pipeline Regulations (OPR) 

 
The National Energy Board (Board) has considered Enbridge’s application, dated  
13 January 2017.  
 
The Board has issued Order MO-009-2017 (Order) pursuant to section 44 of the OPR, approving 
the Project. A copy of the Order and its Schedule A, which together outline the specifics of the 
Project as approved, is attached.  
 
The Board reminds Enbridge that the deactivated pipeline remains subject to Board jurisdiction 
and direction, and accordingly Enbridge must maintain the deactivated pipeline and associated 
records in compliance with clause 10.15.1.2 of CSA Z662-15. 
 
The Board further reminds Enbridge that under section 45 of the OPR, no pipeline or part of one 
that has been deactivated for 12 months or more may be returned to service without leave of the 
Board. 
 
The Board directs Enbridge to serve a copy of this letter, the attached Order and its Schedule A 
on all interested parties. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Original signed by 
 
 
Sheri Young 
Secretary of the Board 
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